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Town of Stow 
TRAFFIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Minutes of July 20, 2022 Traffic Safety Advisory Committee Meeting 

Members Present: Chief Michael Sallese, Fire Chief John P Benoit, Steve Nadeau, Jesse Steadman 

Chief Sallese called meeting to order 1:00 PM 

Approval of Minutes | July 11, 2022 
Chief Benoit moved to approve the minutes of July 11, 2022 as written. 
Jesse Steadman Seconded. 
VOTED: 4-0 (Unanimously in favor: Steve Nadeau – Yea; Chief Benoit – Yea; Chief Sallese – Yea; Jesse 
Steadman - Yea) 
Member Updates 
Chief Sallese noted that the installation of an LED stop sign at the intersection of Hudson Road and Great 
Road has been approved for purchase through ARPA funding.  

Chief Sallese noted that a sign for Treaty Elm Lane has been purchased as well that will be accompanied 
by a flashing light, notifying drivers of the potential for turning vehicles.  

Chief Sallese noted he and Steve Nadeau reviewed the location of a requested mirror on Crescent 
Street.  Chief Sallese reported that the resident recognizes it is their responsibility to purchase and 
install the mirror.  

Chief Sallese reported that he has sent a response to letter to Mark Jones.  

Jesse Steadman noted that a Notice of Award has been sent to Green International Affiliates, Inc. for 
work at Hudson and Great Roads. 

Traffic Management Discussion for Apple Orchards 
The Committee discussed potential updates to the traffic management plan for Honey Pot Hill, including 
additional no parking postings, adding a 2nd detail officer, timely removal of road closure signage at 
Sudbury Road, as well as the need to start a discussion regarding the potential for the addition of a 
sidewalk between Whitman Street and the entrance to Lot C on Boone Road.  

The Committee discussed Shelburne Farm, noting that no significant changes in the traffic management 
plan are needed.  

Collings Foundation 
The Committee discussed the request for a gate at the emergency entrance to the Collings Foundation, 
which the Fire Chief was amenable to.   

Respectfully Submitted,   

Jesse Steadman  


